ABBOTSWOOD CONSERVATION AREA 
Progress Meeting 19 January 2011

Present:
Mariana Beadsworth
Niels Laub
Anthony Vineall
David Pardo

Positive buildings
Referring to GBC’s latest draft, concern was expressed that the text identified only a select group of buildings as making a positive contribution to the character of the estate. NL and AV argued that all the original buildings should be included in this category. MB agreed to set up a further walk round to reconsider this issue.

Article 4(2) Directions
Concern was expressed that only the “positive” buildings were to be recommended as being subject to Article 4(2) Directions. There was a preference that the report should at this stage only identify Article 4(2) Directions as being available as a means of control without identifying to which houses they should apply. It was agreed that this would be discussed further at the walk round.

Photos
It was agreed that NL would re-insert all the photographs and illustrations into the text as a first pass and that GBC would be responsible for final formatting.

Maps
It was agreed that GBC would now take responsibility for producing all the A3 maps to show the boundary, buildings, trees, hedges etc based on the information already available in previous drafts, together with the corrections noted. These maps will be in the style of those prepared for the Pirbright Report.

Exhibition Screens
AV made some minor comments on the text for the exhibition screens. It was agreed that GBC would go ahead and produce all the screens using photographs from the report as required.

Timetable
MB aimed to complete all the documents required for the consultation period by the end of February with the intention of commencing the consultation period at the beginning of March.
Allowing one month for preparing responses to the consultation process, MB hoped to submit the final Report to the council in May. MB undertook to confirm these dates to the Steering Committee by e-mail.

Comments on the draft report
The representatives of the steering committee said that they had had insufficient time to fully read through the latest report but hoped to do so within the next week and come back with any comments. MB welcomed comments particularly on the Management Plan and the Key Pressures and Threats. 

It was agreed that NL would incorporate any obvious errors and corrections, as already identified by Mike Drakeford and the steering committee, into the text within the next week and send MB a copy of the corrected text with photos (and one without photos). This exercise was not to be considered as proof reading.
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